
 

 

“Bezeq” The Israel Telecommunication Corp Limited 
(“The Company”) 

 

August 3, 2021 

                                                                                                                                        

Attn. 

                                                                                                                                          

Attn. 

Israel Securities Authority  The Tel-Aviv Stock Exchange Ltd 

 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Supplementary Immediate Report 

Notice of Work Stoppages at Pelephone and Bezeq International 

 
Further to the Company’s immediate reports of June 24, 2021 and July 1, 2021 regarding 

declaration of a labor dispute at subsidiaries Pelephone Communications Ltd and Bezeq 

International Ltd (“the Subsidiaries”), a supplementary immediate report is hereby provided .  

 

On August 2, 2021, the employees’ representatives at the Subsidiaries started taking various 

organizational sanctions that, according to their notice, are directly connected to synergies 

between the Subsidiaries (including with DBS Satellite Services (1998) Ltd).   

 

The Subsidiaries are reviewing the scope and significance of the sanctions and further handling 

of the matter. 

 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

“Bezeq” The Israel Telecommunication Corp Limited 

 

The above information constitutes a translation of the  Immediate Report published by the Company. The Hebrew version was  

submitted by the Company to  the relevant authorities pursuant to Israeli law, and represents the binding version and the only one 

having legal effect. This translation was prepared for convenience purposes only. 


